JULY 09, 2018

PINEVILLE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT

A public hearing was held at the Pineville Independent Board of Education on 07/09/18 at 5:30 P.M. (local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a District Facility Plan developed by the Pineville Independent Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted 7-0 in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board of Education voted 5-0 to approve the new plan.

There was no one in attendance. Tim Eaton, KSBA Field Consultant, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer.

COMMENTS

Tim Eaton called the public hearing to order and read the agenda. There was no one from the public present at the hearing. The hearing officer highlighted the proposed new District Facility Plan as follows: Under the DFP Item 1c. Major Renovation/Additions, it calls for major renovation to the 1939 section, the 1970 section, the 1981 section and the 1993 section of the building. The various upgrades to each section are listed on the draft plan.

Listed under Discretionary Construction Projects are:

- (1) Floor and ceiling tile replacements, paint walls and trim, upgrade science/chemistry lab fixtures and casework along with window replacements. (This work will qualify for restricted funding in 2023).
- (2) The weight training building is listed to need major renovation, along with finish upgrades.
- (3) The football fieldhouse is in need of major renovation, along with adding to the locker rooms and concession area.

Projects (2) and (3) are not eligible for bonding.

Again, there was no one present at the hearing and no written comments were submitted. The hearing was adjourned.

RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan as developed by the Pineville Independent Local Planning Committee and adopted by the Pineville Independent Board of Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the Pineville Independent School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Tim Eaton - KSBA Field Consultant